

CITY OF SAINT PAUL Christopher B. Coleman, Mayor 375 Jackson Street, Suite 220 St Paul, Minnesota 55101-1806 Telephone: 651-266-8989 Facsimile: 651-266-9040 Web: www.stpaul.gov/dsi

November 4, 2014

Midwest Auto Connection Attn: Jeffrey Richter 1006 26th Ave NE Minneapolis MN 55418

RE: License Application for Midwest Auto Connection LLC, doing business as Midwest Auto Connection, ID # 20140002648, Located at 1360 Rice St / Second Hand Dealer - Motor Vehicle, Auto Repair Garage, and Auto Body Repair/Painting Shop

Dear Applicant:

Our review of your application for a license is in process. Notification has been sent to the community organization for the area in which you intend to operate giving them until **Friday**, **December 5**, **2014**, to voice any objections to your license application. If no objections are received, your license could be issued (pending any requirements not completely met) approximately one week past the date given above.

If objections are received a hearing will be scheduled before a legislative hearing officer. You will receive notice of the time, place and date of the scheduled hearing from the Legislative Hearing Officer. At that hearing, the hearing officer will take testimony from all interested persons and will make a recommendation to the City Council as to whether the license(s) should be approved or be referred to an administrative law judge for further review. The City Council will have the final authority to grant or deny this license application.

Requirements including, but not necessarily limited to the following must be met prior to the issuance of your licenses:

- Obtain City of Saint Paul Fire Inspection approval (Certificate of Occupancy). You may contact
 Dave Bergman, City Fire Inspector, at 651-266-8944 to schedule an inspection if you have not
 already done so.
- Obtain all necessary building/trade permit(s), and the required inspection approval(s) associated with these permit(s), to authorize the establishment of this type of use within the structure.

If you have any questions, please contact Larry Zangs, DSI Project Facilitator, at (651) 266-9109, or me at (651) 266-9106.

Sincerely,

Jeff Fischbach

DSI Project Facilitator

Disclaimer: This letter is not an indication that your application will be granted. This letter is intended simply as notice of the ongoing process of your pending application.